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The Mission of Christ 
Lutheran Church is 
proclaiming the Gos-
pel, reaching lives for 
Christ and celebrating 
God’s love. 
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Spring Tea and Fashion Show Huge 
Success!!!!  

 

<<<< As you can see on the page at 
left, the models enjoyed showing off 
their spring fashions in grand style.  
Wish we had room to display all the 
models and their smashing outfits, but, 
alas, that wasn’t to be.  We did get to 
show some of the “kitchen crew,” 
many guests and the sumptuous food.  
We were told around 85 people were in 
attendance, and we enjoyed seeing all 
the smiling faces and hearing the 
happy buzz of  friends enjoying the 
company of each other.  Those receiv-
ing door prizes were pretty happy too.  
What a great assortment of prizes we 
had this year.   
 

 

Dear Brothers & Sisters 
at Christ Lutheran , 

 
 It is with mixed emo-
tions that we are saying 
'see ya' as we permanently 
move to our new home in Texas. We have been so 
blessed these past 19 years to be a part of the Our 
Savior and Christ Lutheran family. We will treasure 
the friendships that we have been honored to make. 
We hope to visit from time to time and will follow your 
move and growth as a congregation. 
 We would like to extend an invitation to our 
home - it is only about 2 1/2 hours from Shreveport. 
Please let us know if you are in the area. Our address 
is: Tom & Sharon Mills  113 Peninsula Crossing 
Drive  Seven Points, TX 75143 
  Always,  Tom & Sharon Mills 

 

DRESS FOR SUCCESS!  

 We continue to need business attire for 
women including shoes, purses, scarves and 
other accessories.  We also need sturdy shop-

ping bags with handles.  We appreciate and 
thank you for all the donations during the past 
year.   Sue Oppliger, Program Champion
  

CLC’s CARING CART FOR APRIL  

           The Northwest Louisiana Food Bank has 
been chosen as Cart for the month of April.  After 
talking with the people there, they suggested we 
collect money because they have such tremendous 
buying power.  They can purchase food much 
cheaper than we can buy it because of the volumes 
they buy at one time.  It is suggested we have a 
basket in the Caring Cart after each Sunday wor-
ship service and at that time place your donation i n 
the basket.  The money will be collected and locked  
in a safe place.  At the end of April the money col -
lected will be taken to the Food Bank to be used as  
needed.  When contributing, you might think about 
how much you usually spend each month on our 
other items we have donated.  Two or three dollars 
from each of us can make a powerful difference in 
the Bank’s buying power.  We have lots of senior 
citizens and needy families depending on the Food 
Bank.  LET’S MAKE A DIFFERENCE.  

    –Arla Stump 

     

Attention Crocheters & Knitters!  
  

 We are in need of people to crochet or 
knit baby blankets to be taken to the Crisis 
Pregnancy Center.  These blankets will be 
given to clients after their 
babies are born.  The blan-
kets should be approximately 
36 to 40 inches square.  Any 
design and color you wish to 
make.  Just keep them at 
your home until we put out a 
call for them.  At that time, 
they will be taken to the Cen-
ter for distribution.  If you have any questions, 
call Sigrid Reeves or Arla Stump.  Thanks for 
your support and happy handiwork!! 
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Lutherans For Life 

Chapter #312 

 The Open House at Immanuel in March 
had over 150 people in attendance.  Out of that 
number over 45 were non-Lutherans.  As LFL 
members we took part by displaying a video, 
posters and other items connected with the 
sanctification of life.  In this area, as you know,  
we support the Crisis Pregnancy Center.  At 
our last meeting we decided to distribute the 
Baby Bottles in July this year.  We’ll ask them 
to be returned after Labor Day. 

 Our next meeting is planned for Moth-
ers’ Day.  We’ll let you know if this changes. 

   -Judy Bartz, Treasurer  

������������������������������������  

GOOD SAMARITAN UPDATE 

Auxiliary Chapter 7 

 Many thanks for all the wonderful 
Campbell Soup Labels you keep donating!. 

 There are plans to have a meeting at the 
Bethesda Campus in Cypress, TX, in October 
of the Auxiliary Board members.. 

 We continue to have love offerings and 
memorial donations .  Many thanks to you all. 

 Our next fund raiser will be later this 
year.  We have put the golf tournament on hold 
for the moment. 

 The clients at Bethesda still depend on 
our outreach ministry to help fund their out-
side activities and spiritual needs. 

 Please continue to keep our Executive 
Secretary Emily Oliver in your prayers.  She 
has now formally been diagnosed with multiple 
myeloma. She will be taking oral chemo daily 
for six weeks and will return to the University 
of Arkansas— Little Rock to determine the 
next step to take.  We’ll keep you posted as we 
know more. 

 

 

 

 

 

 At one of our recent Game Nights, Irma 
Mecom and Judy Bartz, after several years of 
playing, won three games of “42” from Sue 
North and Louis Wisst!  Ha Ha—”A miracle!” 
in “one” night. 

 The food is always wonderful and so is 
the fellowship.  We do get a bit loud at times—
but all the laughter is so good for the soul.  
Come join us. 

 

Game Nights for April will be on the 11th 
and 25th at 6 p.m. 

 

 

Phonics  

  

 Since we follow Caddo Parish School’s 
schedule we were on spring break the week of 
March 28th.  We will be back on schedule 
Wed., April 6th at 5:30 p.m.  We will celebrate 
Promise Whitlock’s birthday on the 13th.  Her 
Grandmother Betty Long will be in for her spe-
cial day and Promise is very excited. 

 This year we’ve been busy helping the 
children with their homework.  As you know, 
so much of what they do at school involves 
reading—it’s important to know how to read 
well, especially in following instructions. 

 Thanks to all our teachers who help each 
week. 

…………………………………………………… 

Our prayers go out to Shawn and Terry 
Whitlock upon the death of their grandmother. 
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And he took a cup, and when he had given thanks 

he gave it to them, and they all drank of it.  [Matt 14:23] 

 It is a joy that we have been having communion dur ing our mid-week Lenten services.  
Christ Lutheran has a Wednesday Night Service every  week, regardless of Lent or Advent, and 
we serve communion every Wednesday night.  The Elde r’s decided that it didn’t seem right to 
cancel communion during Lent or Advent when it has been our practice to have communion at 
the Wednesday Night Service.  So this year, we have  been having communion during our 
Lenten Mid-week Service.  As some of you are aware,  we offer only the common cup for the wine 
instead of both common cup and individual cups as p racticed on Sunday Mornings.  On Wednes-
day nights, we have always offered only the common cup.  I know that some people are con-
cerned about drinking from one cup for sanitary rea sons; I want to suggest a possible alterna-
tive.  Instead of drinking from the cup, you can di p the host into the chalice so that your lips 
aren’t touching the chalice.  This form of receivin g the bread and wine is call “intinction.”  While 
this is not the preferred way of receiving communio n, “the Synod itself has not taken an official 
“position” as such on the practice of intinction. S ome theologians of the Synod have argued on 
the basis of Christ’s command to “eat and drink” th at the practice of intinction is inconsistent 
with Biblical and Confessional mandates regarding a dministration of the Lord’s Supper and is 
therefore a practice to be avoided and/or discourag ed. Few, if any, however, have held that the 
use of intinction renders the Sacrament invalid whe n the wine is distributed in this way to com-
municants.”  So as an alternative to drinking from the chalice, you may use the intinction 
method.   

 Every so often, I also hear a concern over catchin g a virus from someone who is sick.  Re-
member, that we use wine which is alcoholic which s hould kill anything in it.  Studies have 
shown that the risk of contracting illness or disea se through the use of the common communion 
cup (properly wiped and handled) is quite small (th ough not, of course, non-existent).  If this is 
still a concern, you may, of course, choose not to receive communion.  But everybody please rest 
assured, as long as I am Pastor at Christ Lutheran Church, I will always offer both common cup 
and individual cups on Sunday morning.  While I pre fer the common cup because of the Holy 
Scriptures talking about “a cup” as found in the pa ssage at the beginning of this message, I 
want to offer the individual cups to those who are concerned on Sunday mornings so that they 
too can receive communion weekly. 

 Christ Lutheran is also here to help and aid those  who are alcoholics.  We understand the 
battle alcoholics suffer and we do not want to be a  stumbling block in their spiritual journey. 
Have you ever noticed that in the individual cup tr ays, the center ring is clear while all the oth-
ers are filled with wine?  The center ring is fille d with cups having water with one drop of wine.  
The Commission on Theology and Church Relations has  stated that “the actions of diluting the 
wine with water or intinction would be preferable” to the unsatisfactory counsel that the com-
municant completely forego Communion (Theology and Practice of the Lord’s Supper [1983], 
16).  This allows our brothers in Christ who battle  alcoholism a method of receiving the Lord’s 
Supper.  

         Pastor Perry Culver 
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It is exciting to see all the progress at our new 
building site but I’ll repeat a word of caution - do not get too 
close; the contractor has requested that we stay on  the road and not 
go onto the building site for insurance reasons. 

 The building committee has been busy making plans to have 
people and equipment ready to do our part of SWEAT EQUITY in the 
building. They will have more information for us in  the near future.  
So get ready when the call comes. 

 There has been some interest in the property on Be rt Kouns, but we just have to trust 
the Lord that something good will happen.  I will k eep you informed. 

 As always, if you have any questions feel free to speak to me or any BLL member. 

May each OF YOU HAVE A BLESSED MONTH OF OUR RISEN L ORD,  

       In His service, Ken Stump. 

   

The photos above show the beginning of the process of pouring footings, preparing to pour 
the slab and the actual pouring of the slab and por ch for our new church! 
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LENTEN MIDWEEK SERIES  

�����������	��
���
�  

04/06   Midweek 5      It’s All about the Com-
 pany You Keep 

04/13   Midweek 6      It’s All about Denial 

04/21   Maundy Th.   It’s All about Cleansing 

04/22   Good Friday    

04/24   Easter              It’s All about Life 

            7:00 AM          Sunrise 

            8:00 AM          Breakfast 

            9:00 AM          Opening/Sunday School 

            10:30 AM        Worship Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Special Dates in April  

· 4th Sunday in Lent—3rd 

· 5th Sunday in Lent—10th 

· Palm Sunday—17th 

· Holy Week—17th-23rd 

· Maundy Thursday—21st 

· Good Friday— 22nd 

· Holy Saturday—23rd 

· Easter Sunday—24th 

· Administrative Professionals Day—27th 

 

UP & DOWN THE AISLE  

 Phil Moorehead, Jr. reported that the 
band he is in at North Desoto High won 1st 
place in three divisions at the recent band 
competition.  They will be competing again at 
the state level.  Good job, Phil. 

……………… 

 Taylor Foss is very active doing sing-
ing and dancing performances in Ruston, 
where she is going to Tech.  Members of her 
proud family traveled to see her perform on 
March 19th.  Grandmother Lavaun said it 
was a wonderful musical. 

 Taylor also joined her sister, Madison, 
for a Peter Pan Fund Raiser on March 22 & 
23 held at Caddo Middle Magnet.   Great go-
ing, girls!  

……………… 

At right is Mackenzie Bowman pictured with 
her Louisiana History Fair Project about 
Clementine Hunter. She won 1st Place with 
this report at Youree Drive Middle School;  
and at LSUS for regionals.  She presents her 
project in Lake Charles for State competition 
in May.  Mackenzie is the daughter of Clint 
Bowman, step daughter of Laura Bowman 
and step sister of Madison and Joshua Coo-
ley—all whom are very 
proud of her.  

 Interesting side 
note:  Mackenzie chose 
Clementine Hunter as 
the subject of her report 
because her Grandpa 
knew Ms. Hunter and 
told Mackenzie how 
they met when she was picking up scrap 
pieces of wood to paint her pictures on.  
Grandpa told Ms. Hunter to stop picking up 
the wood pieces for he would bring her all the 
wood she could use.  Neat piece of history, 
huh? 

 Congratulations Mackenzie and good 
luck in Lake Charles. 
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By Madison Cooley 

· First of all, the Youth would like to thank the LWM L for their generous donation of $2,000 toward our 
Stuffed Elephants Forget-me-not ministry.  Thank yo u very much!!  

· If you are a new Youth Members or would just like t o have a new shirt, we’re taking orders now!  They are 
the same gray and white ones  you probably have see n other Youth members wear.  But if you’d like to p ur-
chase one, please let Aaron Reeves, Matt or Terri H olland know.  

· We’ll be camping April 29-31 at Jimmie Davis Park o n Caney Lake.  We’ll meet at the church at 5:30 p.m . 
and leave at 6 p.m.  This is the place we went to t he last time we went camping—we had a lot of fun th ere.  
There are cabins and if you want to camp outside th e old-fashioned way, you can bring your own tent:)  

· We’ll also be selling $5  entrance and discount tic kets to a special Charity Sale sponsored by Belks f or the 
morning of Sat. April 16th (6—10 a.m.) This sale is  advertised to be one of tremendous discounts, as m uch 
as 70% on some items.  If you can’t make it at thos e times, the store has agreed to work with you abou t it.  
More details to follow, especially next month. 

· “Those darn flamingos are back again!!! For more in fo, check out page one of this newsletter! 

· Now we’re talking Forget-Me-Not elephants!  We’ll b e visiting Shriners’ Hospital on April 12 at 5:15 p .m. to 
hand out the Elephants to the children there. Meet at the church at 4:45 p.m. 

· On Friday, June 24, the Youth thought it would be a  good idea to have a small lock-in when members of 
Messiah Lutheran, Plano, TX, come by to visit for t he night.  They will be on their way to the Northea st for 
a mission project and we are opening our doors so t hey’ll have a place to sleep and can have some comp any 
with our being there. 

· Head Elder Mike Reeves would like to start a weekly  Bible study group for the youth and we need to get  
together to decide what day and time would be good for everyone. 

Just a Reminder!!! - Zachary Graham has the lunch f or our next meeting in April. 

Nursery for April:  3rd—Dayna & Matt 10th—Chris & A aron  

    17th—Ben B. & Madison 14th—Shannon & Chris 

I hope everyone has a great month and—watch out for  those “birds”!!!!! 

 

“You will be at peace with the stones of the field,  and its wild animals will be at peace with you.” 

- Job 5:23     
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PRAYERS  

 

Illness    Jennifer Ainsworth, Lyle Anderson, Betty Andres, Jerry Bartz, Ben Brooks,  
  Karen Dashir,  Gene Heppner Terri Holland,  Jerry  Joiner, Stephanie  
  Kelly, Sylvia Ladage, Warren Manchester, Marilyn Meeks, Sharon Odom,  
  Mabel Powell,  Joe Randolph, Patricia Randolph, A manda Sparks, Marilyn  
  Symmank, and Lewis Wiist. 

 

General Wellbeing  Our Church, Our Mission and Our Pastor Culver. 

 

In the Military   

  Paula & Eric Anderson     Rebecca & Marcus Cooper    Shelton Feibel, Jr.      
  Raul  Garcia III  Richard Hester     Jeff Kidwell                        
  Jennifer Kidwell  .             Russell Kirklin     Michael Manchester      
  Warren Manchester, Jr. Brandon McCall               Clinton White   

 

Our Christian Sympathies are extended to... 

… the family of Bernice Friday Heppner:  her husban d Gene, her children Debra Sadler and 
Darryl Friday, and their extended families and frie nds.  Bernice passed away on February 
28th ...                                            

... Allen Richard’s wife Dora and family. Allen  passe d on to the Church Triumphant this past 
month.              

      ...Blessed are they who mourn. 

Our April Birthdays & Anniversaries! 

Jerry & Jeanette Joiner—11 

Steven & Joann Brock—15 

Tom & Sharon Mills—16 

Bob & Joan Holland—19 

Shawn & Rhea Whitlock—27 

Dora Richard—5 

Aaron Reeves—9 

Aleathia Martin—11 

Katie Reuter—13 

Promise Whitlock—14 

Becky Larrieu—22 

Julia Garcia—23 

Skyler Cornelius—24 
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Sunday School Scoops  

 

 I’m sure everyone has seen the sign which reads, “ F, F c F.”  If you haven’t, it’s hang-
ing on the podium in the Fellowship Hall.  What doe s it mean?”  Without coming right out 
and telling everyone, I will say, it is all about o ur Sunday School—in our new church! 

 That being said, kicking off our F, F c F, the chi ldren will have the first of many new 
activities.  Friday, April 1st, they will enjoy the ir first lock-in starting at 7 p.m. and finish-
ing at 9 a.m. on Saturday.  Each child is encourage d to invite as many friends as they wish 
and bring their favorite junk foods!  The Youth wil l be asked to help with the games and ac-
tivities.  Since this activity is focused on the yo unger children, we ask adults to determine 
age appropriateness, attend this activity and join the fun!  A sign up sheet has been placed 
in the church office and we ask that ALL the names of those who plan to attend be listed so 
we’ll know how many to plan for. 

 The Sunday School Easter Program will be on Palm Sunday, April 17th .  Start-
ing promptly at 9 a.m. our “ Journey To The Cross and Beyond” begins.  Through Scrip-
ture and Song we will follow our Lord to His painfu l death on the cross to His glorious resur-
rection on Easter morning.  On Easter Sunday, all c lasses will meet after Easter breakfast 
from 9:15—10:15 a.m. 

 We will have two practices:  Sunday, April 2nd (af ter the 10:30 a.m. service) and the 
16th from 10 a.m. until Noon.  On Saturday April 16 th from 10 a.m. to 12 Noon we will have 
a light lunch followed by our Easter Egg Hunt.  Eve ryone is invited.  Anyone wishing to do-
nate food or Easter Eggs, see Jan Shavers or me. 

 Immediately after Easter, we will start planning t his year’s VBS.  The week for VBS 
is June 20th—24th.  The meal will start each day promptly at 5:30 p.m.  and the program 
closing at 8:30 p.m. (Monday—Friday).  On Friday, w e will have a “covered dish” meal and 
closing program.  This year our VBS program will be  our first one with a complete Christ 
Lutheran Church curriculum.  We will have a story c ircle, crafts, music, games and more.  
Classes will be preschool through adult.  Watch for  future information. 

      God’s Blessings, 

       Sharon  Odom, Education Director 
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 We have had some busy months prepar-
ing for our annual Spring Tea and Fashion 
Show.  It took a lot of team work and Melissa 
Meeks did a great job of organizing everything.  
After paying about $200for the rent of the 
building and $60 for other expenses, we still 
cleared $900.00!   

 Special thanks also to Arla Stump for 
organizing the food.  It was tasty to eat and 
lovely to look at.  From the decorations to the 
modeling, door prizes, etc.—everyone com-
mented on having a wonderful time.  We had 
about 85 people in attendance—wow! 

 More thanks to our Decorating commit-
tee—Marie Carlson; Glenda Conradi for the 
photos; “muscle men” Mike Holland and Rob 
Meyer.  To the teens who helped out—they 
were wonderful!  Shelby Carlson, Phil Moore-
head, Andy Culver, Wesley Williams and Matt 
Holland.  Even more thanks for all the food 
and deserts AND to Mike O’Connor for serving 
as our Emcee and Joan Holland for pitching in 
at the last moment, by giving the Devotion and 
Opening Prayer.  Great job everybody! 

 Another little thank you to all our young 
men who helped Judy Bartz get all her china 
items back home! 

……………….. 

 Next we have the Daughters of Christ 
meeting on April 3rd after service.  We will be 
doing our final planning for the upcoming April 
Rally on the 9th.—registration will be from 
9:30—10 a.m..  $5 Registration fee  covers a 
continental breakfast and lunch.  We will be 
gathering “Gift from the Heart” items:  com-
mercial size can foods or any cleaning items, to 
be given to the Salvation Army.  Theme of the 
Rally—”Hands that Feel” from Psalm 115 . 

 Our District Retreat will be April 30th 
through May 2nd in St. Francisville, LA.    

 

 

 

PUZZLE ANSWERS  

 

Bible Quiz :  C 

Just for Kids :  “...fixing our eyes on Jesus, 
the pioneer and perfecter of faith.  For 
the joy set before him he endured the 
cross, scorning its shame, and sat down at 
the right hand of the throne of God.  Con-
sider him who endured such opposition 
from sinners, so that you will not grow 
weary and lose heart.”  Hebrews 12:2-3, 
NIV “ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lutheran Women in Mission 

Daughters in Christ 
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PUZZLE  FUN  

     CARTOONS  
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MARDI GRAS COMES AGAIN TO CHRIST LUTHERAN!  
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Bible Believing!  

Lutheran Christians believe the Bible to 
be the inspired, inerrant and infallible 
Word of God.  We hold the Old and New 
Testaments to be a special revelation from 
God concerning His plan of salvation for 
the whole world.  Bible reading  and Bible 
study  are important to us as we continue 
in our relationship with the very Word 
made flesh—Jesus Christ.                                       

 

Holy Spirit Heeding!  

Lutheran Christians believe that we can-
not by our own reason or strength believe 
in Jesus Christ, our Lord, or come to Him; 
but the Holy Spirit has called us by the 
Gospel, enlightened us with His gifts, 
sanctified and keeps us in the true faith.  
We were saved 2000 years ago when Jesus 
said from the cross, “It is finished.”  The 
Holy Spirit applies that to each of us 
through the gift of faith. 

 

Sacraments Receiving!  

Lutheran Christians understand that God 
works through means.  He has chosen to 
be active and present in the water of Holy 

Baptism and the bread and wine of Holy 
Communion as His Word is connected 
with these elements.  God comes to us 
with His promises of grace, forgiveness 
and new life.  Faith receives the blessings 
bestowed in and through these means of 
grace! 

 

Love Sharing!  

Lutheran Christians awakened to God’s 
grace in Jesus Christ and aware of His 
overwhelming love for lost and condemned 
sinners are eager to share this love with 
all people. Christ Lutheran Church is here 
to make everyone a disciple of Christ by 
teaching the world administering the Sac-
raments, by supporting one another in 
love, however necessary, and by using the 
gifts of the Holy Spirit daily.  

 

Cross Embracing!  

Lutheran Christians embrace a theology 
of the cross.  We approach our faith realis-
tically and the words of Christ truthfully 
when He told us that is the world hated 
Him and persecuted Him it would most 
certainly do the same and more to His 
disciples.  St. Paul affirms this when he  

 

said that when he was weak then was He 
strong.  We understand we are poor, mis-
erable sinners—saved only by God’s grace 
alone. 

 

New Life Living!  

Lutheran Christians enabled and directed 
by the Holy Spirit honor our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ by living lives devoted 
to Him.  Having received salvation as a 
gift, our response is to uphold the Ten 
Commandments, to “love the Lord your 
God with all your heart and with all your 
soul and with all your mind,” and “love 
your neighbor as yourself.”  At Christ 
Lutheran Church we are reminded by this 
simple phrase:  Serving God, Serving Peo-
ple. 
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Jesus  loves . . . 

D 

Discover the Lutheran Difference! 

 


